
GDC Kishtwar Eco-Club Celebrates World Water Day 2024 

Kishtwar, March 22, 2024 - The Eco-Club at Government Degree College Kishtwar 
commemorated World Water Day 2024 with fervor and enthusiasm. Under the esteemed 
guidance of Principal Prof. Basharat Iqbal, the Eco-Club organized a painting competition 
centered around the theme "Water for Peace." The event witnessed vibrant participation from 
35 students who showcased their artistic talent and environmental consciousness. Prof. Ajeet 
Thakur inaugurated the program with insightful remarks, highlighting the critical importance of 
water as a resource and the pressing challenges faced by global water supplies. 

Dr. Sehrish Gazal, Convener of the Eco-Club, provided a comprehensive analysis of water as a 
finite resource, emphasizing practical strategies for conservation and preservation. Her 
discourse aimed to instill a sense of environmental stewardship among the student community. 
A distinguished panel of judges, consisting of Dr. Tabassum, Prof. Ajeet, and Dr. Waheed Hurra, 
evaluated the student artwork. The competition fostered a spirit of creative expression, with 
paintings reflecting a profound understanding of the theme and the pivotal role of water in 
promoting peace. 

In a symbolic gesture of commitment to water conservation, all participants took a solemn 
pledge to actively safeguard water resources. Prof. Basharat Iqbal, Principal of GDC Kishtwar, 
expressed sincere appreciation for the Eco-Club's initiative and the efforts of the organizing 
committee. He applauded their dedication to hosting events that inspire environmental action 
and raise awareness among the student body. 



 

 



 


